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To:   Greg Usry, City Manager 

From:  Ryan Coyne, City Engineer 

Date:  February 22, 2024 

Re:   Surplus Vehicles and Equipment 
 _____________________________________________________________________ 

We are requesting that the Council deem the City’s old sewer truck as surplus so that we can 
proceed to auction.  This truck is no longer of use to the department as it has been replaced with 
the new truck that was purchased last year.   

Should you need additional information, please feel free to call me. 

• 2012 Kenworth T4 Series Sewer Vacuum Truck, Vin # 2NKBL50X7CM297882




